Montgomery College President’s Video Blog:  10/23/09

Hello again.  I recently had the opportunity to learn how the dedicated efforts of our faculty and staff here at Montgomery College have resulted in both County and national recognition of some of our programs and services for students.  I want to share three quick stories with you.

First, congratulations are in order for Sherman Helburg and several admissions recruiters and outreach counselors because they’re the recipients of one of the 2009 Board of Education Awards for Distinguished Service for Public Education.  They received this award because they developed a policy that extends in-county tuition rates to all recent public school graduates.  Our hats are off to Sherman and his staff.  Please help me congratulate them.

Secondly, I had the opportunity to participate in a roundtable discussion that highlights a number of our college Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math programs – our so-called “STEM” programs.  What was great about this is this roundtable discussion too place on our Germantown Campus, with many officials from our National Institutes of Health.  In fact, they have been very supportive of a number of our programs here at the College over the years, and they were here to talk particularly about one of our stellar programs – our Biomedical Scholars Program.  And it was an opportunity for me to get updated on the efforts of our fine faculty and staff, as well for the National Institutes of Health officials to find out more in-depth information about our efforts here and how successful we have been with our students in those programs.  We look forward to continuing support for the NIH in the future.

And finally, this is absolutely hot off the press – I was sitting down to begin this blog when I received and email from our Grants Office indicating to me that we had just gotten official notification that our “Cooling the Liberal Arts Curriculum” proposal has just been awarded a $486,000 grant.  We’re so please that we have this recognition, and another $500,000 doesn’t hurt.  So congratulations to our Grants Office folk – you’re doing a great job.

And thanks again to our faculty and staff, because what you do from day to day keeps bringing recognition to Montgomery College.  Thanks, see you next time.

